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Over the last month our staff has had the opportunity to engage in deep learning by reviewing EQ.AO data to help guide and inform our 
practice. We value this time together as a staff, as it helps us come up with high yield strategies which help us as practitioners at Aldergrove. 
We welcome the opportunity of continuing our process over the school year to help improve student achievement and well-being at 
Aldergrove. If you would like to see this work it is posted in the Learning Hallway near the school office.

During the middle of October our scholars were engaged in Student Government Campaigns where scholars had the opportunity to let our 
school population learn about important reasons why they should be part of the cabinet. Scholars from grades 5 to grade 8 are involved in 
the campaigns and are engaged in deep learning and thinking throughout the process. This is another example of wonderful leadership 
opportunities, and how we value student voice at Aldergrove.

Congratulations to our Cross-Country team for competing at the Area Cross Country Meet. The weather conditions were challenging, 
however we had two scholars that advanced to the Regional Cross Country Meet where both our scholars showed great determination and 
perseverance in their races. Way to go Declan and Kevin, and thank you to Ms. Luk and Ms. Gallichan for coaching our scholars.

There are many exciting events that are on the horizon. On November 3rd, we were fortunate to have had the Ontario String Association 
Youth Orchestra join us at Aldergrove. This was part of their Southern Ontario tour that involved students throughout the province aged 12- 
19. At the performance students were joined by Grade 4-8 students from St. Benedicts Catholic Elementary School. We welcomed parents 
and community members for this concert. Please also join us for our Remembrance Day assembly which is a solemn time. Our Remembrance 
Day assembly evening performance will be on November 10th from 7 - 8 p.m. We also invite parents to join us on November 11th, when we 
will be holding a primary assembly from 9:15 -10 a.m or our junior/intermediate assembly from 10:45 - 12p.m to recognize Remembrance 
Day. Looking forward to having families join us to honour those from the past who have made a sacrifice and have given us the freedom we 
are privileged to enjoy as Canadian citizens.

We are going to be having our School Council meeting on November 17th from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m. Please join us to learn more about our 
school, events and activities that are happening. During this council meeting we will be sharing results of our Community Report Card. We 
look forward to having you join us on this evening.

In November, you will be receiving Progress Report Cards from your child's teacher which informs you of how they are doing in connection to 
Ontario Curriculum expectations and Learning Skills. You will also have the opportunity to schedule a time to either have an interview or a 
Student-Led Conference with your child's teacher. Details will be provided closer to the date for November 24th and 25th, the dates that are 
available to discuss your child's progress.
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Your partners in education, Jaime MUIAix and Kevin JxA:
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Understanding the Report Card
Monday, November 14 at 

6:30 pm - 7:30 pm

All parents and guardians are 
invited to join us as we explore the 
Report Cards scholars receive 
during the school year in order to 
understand the ways student 
achievement is communicated.

Future Chai & Chat dates:

Nov 14 & Dec 6
in 2017 - Jan 16, Feb 13, Mar 20, 
Apr 24, May 15 & Jun 19
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If you would 
like your child 
to celebrate 
their birthday 
at school, we 

encourage parents to donate a 
picture book to the class for all the 
students to enjoy!
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Nut Free 
School

This is reminder to Parents that 
Aldergrove is a Nut Free school. 
We have students and staff that 
have life threatening anaphylactic 
allergies in our school. 
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Please DO NOT bring any nuts or 
food containing nuts into our 
school.

Thank you for 
your help to keep 
our children safe!

Community Resources Fair
at Aldergrove PS on Thursday, 
November 24 from 3 to 7:30 
pm. Families are invited to view 
the booths of our community 
partners to learn about 
resources that they can access 
in our community. 
Representatives from 
community organizations will be 
available to answer our 
questions and give you 
information about the services 
they offer.
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Daylight Saving Time

Remember to turn your clocks 
back 1 hour on Sunday, Nov 6
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UniformsA
As a result of the

ALDERGROVE
PIWENTX Aldergrove School 
Uniform vote that took place 
within our school community, with 
a vote of 81% as per Ministry of 
Education guidelines, we are using 
our school colours as a uniform.
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Families can choose to purchase 
or use existing clothing as long as 
they are a plain white, red or black 
top (no logos/writing/images), 
black bottoms and simple black or 
white shoes. Students have been 
purchasing Aldergrove shirts and 
are welcome to wear them as part 
of their uniform, 

i

We created a video that has been 
shared you through our App, 
Twitter feed and on our website. 
You can find the video at 
https://voutu.be/OotChOvOYmU

https://voutu.be/OotChOvOYmU
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Thank you to all scholars who 
came out to cross-train and run 
this fall. Runners committed to 
Tuesday and Thursday morning 
practices and endured intense 
speed workouts and long runs 
when others were still sleeping! It 
was amazing to see scholars put 
their hard work to the test when 
they competed at the Area and 
Regional Cross-Country Races.

There are many C X tl'cl-

curricular activities
that are going on to support the 
physical, well-being and mental 
health o f our scholars.

DT:
Already under way...

Soccer (Junior and Intermediate) 
on Friday night from 4 - 6  pm

Boys Volleyball (Intermediate) 
Team

Girls Volleyball (Intermediate)©. 
Team t

Intramural Volleyball (Grades 6-
s)

Peer Mediators (Intermediate)
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Primary Park visits during 

morning recess

Primary games (outside and in 
gym) w ith our CYW  team
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At both events, scholars 
represented Aldergrove well by 
demonstrating leadership, positive 
attitudes and sportsmanship.
Way to go! Stay tuned for 
announcements in the spring. 
Spring training will start in March 
2017. See you then!

Ms. Gallichan & Ms. LuM

T

Concert Band AtRA A A A IA  
Drama Club - Tuesday after 

school from 3:00 to 4:00 pm &

Thursday at 12:40 in the gym 
Student Government A  A  A  Iff 
Student Rock Band

Learning Commons Helper
f f lA tllJ lilfJ ! (Grades 3-8 by 
interview for Term l)  

Healthy School Helpers

After School Opportunities:
mm
Drop Zone on Tuesdays and 

Thursdays from 3:30 - 6:00 is 
Free and takes place over at St. 
Benedicts CES 
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Coming soon (December):

’ Intermediate Girls Basketball 
*W_ Team

Intermediate Boys Basketball <2 
Team Si

Intramural Basketball IM A tiff Kit 
Primary Foot Hockey /Jr'fthR

Upcoming opportunities in the 
Learning Commons:

>1 (SH5fl)
Keep Someone W arm ’ Knitting 

Club (Grades 3 - 8 )  S^RJjE 
Hour o f Code (Grades 1 —8, 

Gender Focus Groups for 
Intermediate) E!Ei2jS 

Scholastic Book Fair A ®  
Reading w ith Rainbows (FDK)

Adult Employment and Academic 
Preparation Classes presented by 
York Region District School Board 
from September - June at Uplands 
Community Learning Centre and York 
Works in order to support in updating 
resumes to find a job, prepare for 
college, gain computer skills, prepare 
for High School credit programs. For 
more information call rJ d l 905-731- 
9957 ext. 307 to book an appt

Adult English as a Second Language 
Classes presented by York Region 
District School Board at Aldergrove 
Public School during weekday 
afternoons. Participants will develop 
effective language skills in speaking, 
listening, reading and writing for daily 
life in Canada. For more Information 
call i f  E&905-731-9957

Money Basics for Newcomers is a
workshop presented by Library 
Settlement Partnerships that 
addresses the Canadian banking. This 
will take place on Wednesday Nov. 9, 
2016 from 12:30 to 2:00 pm at 
Milliken Mills Library. To register and 
for more information call 647-721- 
7616 or email LSP(5)ccsvr.org
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